
  

VA Family Caregiver Program 
 
The Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) recently published the interim final rule for implementing the 
Family Caregiver Program of the Caregivers and Veterans Omnibus Health Services Act 2010. This 
new rule will provide additional support to eligible post-9/11 Veterans who elect to receive their care 
in a home setting from a primary Family Caregiver.  Additional services for primary Family Caregivers 
include a stipend, mental health services, and access to health care insurance, if they are not already 
entitled to care or services under a health care plan. Comprehensive Caregiver training and medical 
support are other key components of this program.  The program builds on the foundation of 
Caregiver support now provided at VA and reflects what families and clinicians have long known; that 
Family Caregivers in a home environment can enhance the health and well-being of Veterans under 
VA care. 
 
Veterans may download a copy of the Family Caregiver program application (VA CG 10-10) at 
www.caregiver.va.gov.  The application enables the Veteran to designate a primary Family Caregiver 
and secondary Family Caregivers if needed.  Caregiver Support Coordinators are stationed at every 
VA medical center and via phone at 1-877-222 VETS (8387) to assist Veterans and their Family 
Caregivers with the application process. 
 
Caregivers for Veterans of all eras are eligible for respite care, education and training on what it 
means to be a caregiver, how to best meet the Veteran's care needs, and the importance of self-care 
when in a care giving role. The full range of VA services already provided to Caregivers will continue, 
and local Caregiver Support Coordinators at each VA medical center are available to assist Family 
Caregivers in identifying benefits and services they may be eligible for.  The Caregiver Support 
Coordinators are well versed in VA programs and also have information about other local public, 
private and non-profit agency support services that are available to support Veterans and their Family 
Caregivers at home.        
 
Contact Joe Wright if you would like to receive veteran’s information by email.  There are many state 
and federal benefits and programs available to veterans and their dependents.  To find out if you are 
eligible for any of these benefits, visit or call our office.  We can and will assist you in completing all 
required application forms.  You can get information on the Web from the Kings County Veterans 
Service Office website at www.countyofkings.com. 
 
Joe Wright, retired Navy Master Chief Petty Officer, is the Veterans Service Officer for Kings County. 
Send your questions to the Veterans Service Office, 1400 W. Lacey Blvd, Hanford, CA 93230; call 
582-3211, ext. 2669; or e-mail joe.wright@co.kings.ca.us.   
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